
City of Blooming Grove 
Special Called Meeting Minutes 

06/20/2025 

The City Council of the City of Blooming Grove held a special-called meeting on Friday, June 20, 2025 at 
City Hall. The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Mayor Ashley Mahone. 

Members present were Mayor Ashley Mahone, Council Members Bill Carroll, Renee Watson, Haley Ehly, 
Sarah Southard, and City Secretary Carrie Sweeney. 

Visitors- 
Loran and Donna Seely 

New Business: 

Haley Ehly made a motion and Sarah Southard seconded to approve an estimate of $19,879.54 from 
Capco Construction to install a 6” sewer line to 412 East Fourth Street. The property owners will be 

responsible for $15,879.54. The city will cover the cost to increase the sewer line from 4” to 6”. 

Haley Ehly made a motion and Renee Watson seconded to adjourn. The motion carried. The meeting 

adjourned at 3:03 p.m. 

Mayor Ashley Mahone 

Attest: 

City Secretary, Carrie Sweeney


